
CVHS Alumnus  
Receives AgriLabs Award

Holt Tripp, DVM, MBA, of Oko-
toks, Alberta, Canada, received 
the prestigious AgriLabs Dr. 

Bruce Wren Continuing Education 
Award at the 2017 American Associa-
tion of Bovine Practitioners Annual Con-
ference. Tripp, a 2015 DVM/MBA dual 
degree alumnus of Oklahoma State Uni-
versity’s Center for Veterinary Health 
Sciences, is the director of cattle opera-
tions for the GK Jim Group of Compa-
nies in Canada.

The award honors Bruce Wren, DVM, 
Ph.D., a longtime AgriLabs technical 
services veterinarian, for his lifelong 
commitment to practical and formal 
continuing education for veterinari-
ans. Tripp received a $5,000 grant to 
further his education and will learn 
cutting-edge principles of modern risk 
management from the Real World Risk 
Institute in New York City.

“I anticipate that this training will 
better prepare me to help producers 
develop robust systems to manage their 
risk holistically,” Tripp says. “By that, I 
mean I will be better able to help inves-
tors address cattle health and production, 
procurement, marketing, and price risk 
as parts of a comprehensive strategy, not 
simply in isolation from one another.”

Since graduating, Tripp has worked 
with Dr. Kee Jim at GK Jim Group.

“My time working with Kee has been 
nothing short of incredible,” Tripp says. 

“Kee has demonstrated what it means 
to stay the course, focus on controlling 
the variables we can, and to use data to 
drive our decisions on health, produc-
tion and the markets. He gives me tre-
mendous responsibility and allows me 
to figure out how to most efficiently 
achieve objectives. He also models what 
it means to dedicate oneself to contin-
ual self-improvement, and he supports 
my efforts in that arena.”

Holt attributes the award to his col-
leagues and mentors who have helped 
him develop as a person and a profes-
sional over the years.

“It’s a long list and includes my 
employer, Dr. Kee Jim; all of the veter-
inary and nutritional/production con-
sultants at our sister company, Feedlot 
Health Management Services; my men-
tor and friend, Dr. D.L. Step; and too 
many private practitioners and veteri-
nary consultants to list. They have chal-
lenged me to think critically, see the big 
picture, and use data to answer the ques-
tions we face daily in the beef industry.”

This is the second year in a row that an 
Oklahoma State alumnus has received 
the AgriLabs Dr. Bruce Wren Continu-
ing Education Award. Last year Tripp’s 
classmate, Dr. J.D. Folsom, received the 
award in the beef category.

"[WITH] THIS  TRAINING … I  WILL BE BETTER 
ABLE TO HELP INVESTORS ADDRESS CATTLE 

HEALTH AND PRODUCTION,  PROCUREMENT, 
MARKETING,  AND PRICE RISK AS PARTS OF 
A COMPREHENSIVE STRATEGY,  NOT SIMPLY 

IN ISOLATION FROM ONE ANOTHER.”
— DR. HOLT TRIPP
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